
June 2022

Fellow Members & Honored Guests,

June’s ride found us at the Tulloch Ranch 
in Santa Ysabel. The weather was a little on 
the warm side but didn’t take away from the 
beauty of the ranch. We had over 20 members 
and guests in the saddle. Our trail boss was 
Margaret and Glenn Drown’s son Cameron, and 
riding by his side was his girlfriend, Jacklyn. 
After morning refreshments, we headed out 
over the rolling hills, under some nice shady 
trees and through a few gates (Thank you 
Chris Castillo for doing gate duty). After close 
to two hours we came around a bend and there 
was the sight we had all been waiting to see....
the bar trailer!!! After Adam served up ice cold
refreshments we relaxed and socialized until 
Steve Vaughn gave the word to mount up. We 
lucked out as we had a nice breeze all the way 
back to our rigs.

When we reached out rigs and after everyone 
had tended to their horses, we headed over 
to a nice stand of oak trees which offered us 
some much-needed shade during dinner. It was 
great to see so many members and their guests 
who made the drive up for dinner. Billy Butter 
served up another fantastic meal and I don’t 
believe anyone left hungry.

I can’t thank the Tulloch and Drown Families 
enough for their hospitality and for allowing 
us to ride their different ranches is greatly 
appreciated. The work they put into the ride, 

from mowing the parking area to providing 
a water buffalo for filling the horses water 
buckets is really above and beyond nice!

Thank you to Steve Vaughn, Monthly Ride 
Chairman, and his committee, Tim Dirkes, Bill 
Cuddeback, Dennis Ince and Chuck Gallant. 
Thank you to Rick White for stocking the bar 
trailer and getting it to the ride location. Thank 
you to Tuck Arnold for the awesome pictures 
he takes. The next time you’re writing that 
check to the club take a moment to thank Scott 
Vowles for all the time and effort he puts in as 
our club's treasurer.

Next Month:

July 16th, 2022
I am very happy to announce that this year 
Charlene and Terry Brown are hosting a dinner 
for our members on Saturday the night before 
our ride on Sunday at Rancho Samataguma. 
When you RSVP please indicate if you will be
attending both events or just one.

Time: Appetizers and Drinks - 5:30 pm /
Dinner – 7:00 pm

July 17th, 2022
Rancho Samataguma Ride
In the saddle at 10:00 am

President’s Report



SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENT: Long time active 
member Carl Hemesath’s wife’s (Jeannie Hemesath) 
Memorial Mass will be held on: 

Wednesday – July 19th, 2022 at 1:00 pm
Corpus Christi Catholic Church
450 Coral Canyon Rd.
Bonita, CA 91902

Annual Ride: It is time to start sending in your annual 
ride application and lets all try to bring at least one 
guest! And while you’re at it don’t forget to contact 
Dennis Ince with your raffle gift donations!

	 Happy Trails 
	 Tom Laff 








